
Hi Curt, 
  
We contacted Bart Rinehart and Jeff Hughes. Not able to get a hold of Shaun Mullins but 
we have some folks in our church that know him. Both Bart and Jeff were so 
appreciative of all that your team accomplished. Especially Bart and I was able to talk to 
him about many things. Your heart for the Lord and serving has made an impression 
with he and his family. He is wanting to come this Sunday to Calvary. I am hoping to 
discuss with him immediate needs families might have when a crisis situation occurs. Of 
course I am using that as angle to talk more about the Lord with him. He is wanting to be 
involved in helping others and mentioned the fans you left for them. He seems very 
thankful despite issues with the insurance company. They are currently living with 
mother in law but looking forward to pressing forward to get work done at his home when 
things clear with the insurance company. Again, I appreciate your ministry brother. 
Please keep praying for Bart and family. 
  
God Bless, 
Pastor Jim 

 


